ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp (Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers) Mobile no. 079 6430 2577

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 4th February 2018

Saturday	3 rd	6.15 p.m.	Hassop	Mary Sparks RIP (A Fr)	5 th Sunday
Sunday	4 th	10.00 a.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	in Ordinary Time
Monday	5 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Bryan Hopkinson RIP (Anniv.)	St Agatha
Tuesday	6 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Family Intention (B B D)	St Paul Miki & Companions
Wednesday	7 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Davoren Fam. (Albano – J D)	Feria
Thursday	8 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Edel Davis Buggy RIP (J D)	Feria
Friday	9 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Brendan Cassidy RIP (J D)	Feria
Saturday	10 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Family Intention (B B D)	6 th Sunday
Sunday	11 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time

Ministries 10 th /11 th Feb	Readers	Eucharistic Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	J. Bermingham, A. Jenkins	N. Harney	A. Jenkins	K. Colhoun
Hassop 10 a.m.	Y. Jordan, R. Blankenstein	A. Shimwell, B. Cain	T&C Kilbride	C. McDermott
Counters	4 th Feb:	NMT 11 th	Feb: CABG	

Next Sunday, second Sunday, there is children's Liturgy, children are welcome to join the catechists in the parish rooms after the opening hymn until the offertory.

Diary of the month:

5th Funeral service for Sr Catherine Keogh (evening)

8th Deanery meeting to review financial document

10 -11th Diocesan financial review in all parishes

14th Ash Wednesday – day of fasting and abstinence. Lent Jars available for our Lent charity. We have morning Mass at <u>10.00am</u> in Hassop and at <u>6.15pm</u> in Bakewell. Over to the community!

18th Rite of Election in the Cathedral (Yvette & David)

19th CSSp meeting

23rd Lent Family Fast Day for CAFOD (envelopes available 18th)

24th Baptism in Hassop

27th SVP meeting after morning Mass in Bakewell

28th Meeting to discuss future of *ABC*

"Come and sing Gospel" for 8-18yr olds, takes place 10.30am-5pm next Saturday in the Cathedral. Silvia, Tracey and Matt plus their children are interested if things can be arranged. Alex Patterson, the organiser, has to know and you can make contact with him on line. If you need further information, please contact Fr Hugh.

BAKEWELL LENT GROUPS

Please contact the leaders if you wish to attend.

- 1. **Thursday afternoons at 2.30pm from 22nd February** at Peter & Juliet Peel's home, 2, Granby Croft, **01629 813058**. Following the York Course "*On the Third Day*" for 5 Thursdays. All welcome, but <u>please</u> check with Juliet each week.
- 2. Bet Harrison's home 9, Wye Bank Grove **01629 812750** five week series following a study booklet by Elizabeth McQuoid entitled 'The Amazing Cross'. Led by Ray Briddon **01629 812617** Tuesday evenings from **20th February at 7.30 pm.**
- 3. Jane & Barry Carter **01629 815885** based on the film 'The King's Speech'. **Thursdays at 7.30 pm from 15th February.** Bible passages to be considered based on relationships in the film
- 4. Six week course in the Newark at the Parish Church starting on **Weds. 21st February at 12 noon** followed by a soup lunch.

A personal journey through Lent: Each one of us can try to make the holy season of Lent something "special". We have regular daily Mass and this, surely, would be a fitting devotion to undertake at this time – making the Eucharist a <u>focal</u> point on our journey. After the 11.30am Friday morning Mass, we'll have the shorter form of the Way of the Cross. There will be <u>no</u> Friday soups this year.

<u>Bishop Patrick</u> will visit our parish next **3rd – 4th November** for Confirmations (in Hassop) and Sunday Mass in Bakewell.

The **Association of Bakewell Christians** (usually referred to as **ABC**) will host a meeting at Cliff College on Saturday 10th March 10.00am to 3.00pm. Lunch will be provided for those who inform Juliet or Fr Hugh that they would like to attend. So far, we have Yvette, David, Marie, Juliet, Peter, Fr Hugh as "possibles". It is not too late but caterers need to know **now** about numbers. If you would like to have a lift, please contact Juliet or Fr Hugh or somebody else already "signed in" for the meeting.

<u>Christopher Harrison</u> (from Over Haddon) has arranged for a questionnaire in connection with the above *ABC* item. It will be asking <u>you</u> for some feedback re the *ABC* monthly magazine called *Good News.* A small group of people are keen to keep up our ecumenical contacts between our different church families. His questionnaire is available in both churches.

Next Saturday-Sunday every parish in Nottingham Diocese is asked to reflect on parish finances. Unfortunately, some small parishes are now going into a deficit, which in turn puts a burden on others. Bishop Patrick is asking us all to personally review how we contribute to our local parish community. Happily for us, our parish at the moment is in a stable position financially but this has not always been the case if we go back a number of years. The whole parish family owes a great debt of gratitude to all who play their part in supporting the parish in every way including how we support it financially. If you have not done a personal review for some years or if you need guidance about Gift Aid, contact Fr Hugh and he will point you in the right direction. Many thanks to our Social Committee, Counters, Gift Aid coordinator and "all" who do their little bit so as to help the "whole".

Parents (and Grandparents too) Please be attentive to all the arrangements made by our Catechists for 1^{st} Reconciliation and 1^{st} Holy Communion. Emails are used for these messages.

Sick and Housebound: Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes, Mary Howlings and Bryan O'Connor. We remember parishioners and friends not mentioned here especially those who have recently had hospital appointments or are housebound.

Recently deceased: Ron Hickie, Monica's husband, died on Friday morning in France where he has been living with his son since last summer. Fr Andy O'Sullivan CSSp died on Wednesday night in the CSSp community house in Carfin (Scotland). Over the many years he served as a priest, he had some contact with our parish. Mass for Fr Andy will be offered at 6.15pm on Ash Wednesday in Bakewell.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Bryan Hopkinson (30th Anniversary) and Patricia Lister. Also, we remember Sister Bridie McLaughlin who died earlier in January.

May their souls rest in peace.

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £175.00 Loose Plate Bakewell: £36.42 Hassop: £112.22 Total £323.64
Racial Justice Sunday = Bakewell £50.00 Hassop £75.00 (rounded off from refreshments)
Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!